August 2, 1967

A special meeting of the City Council was held in the Municipal Court Room on August 2, 1967 at 7:30 P.M. with Mayor Flanary presiding.

Present: V.O. Flanary, R.L. Collins, C.W. Bryant, G.E. Hunnicutt, S.H. Neeley, Jr.

Also Present: Bob Stump, Attorney & David Norman, City Manager

Council discussed with the Rescue Squad members the selection of a site for a rescue squad building. Several sites were considered, but discussion centered around the Jim Nard property on Park Ave. Council asked the Rescue Squad if they would consider this property and building and they agreed to accept it.

*‡*4125

George Hunnicutt moved, seconded by Sam Neeley, that the City buy the Jim Nard property consisting of 2 25 lots and one building for the sum of \$15,000, to be paid at the rate of \$5,000 during the current fiscal year upon delivery of the deed, and \$5,000 during each of the remaining 2 fiscal years; that the City Attorney be empowered to write up the deed to grant to Mrs. Nard a life estate to the house on the property; that taxes are to be prorated until the date of delivery of the deed; and that the property is to be leased to the Wise County Rescue SquadeNorton Unit for \$1.00 per year.

R.L. Collins - AYE

C.W. Bryant - AYE

V.O. Flanary - AYE

G.E. Hunnicutt - AYE

S.H. Neeley, Jr. - AYE

Mayor De Flores

Acting Clerk